

United States General Accounting Office Washington, D.C. 20548

Office of the General Counsel

B-233354

November 22, 1988

The Honorable Dan Quayle United States Senator 46 East Ohio Street, Room 447 Indianapolis, Indiana 46204

Dear Senator Quayle:

Your letter to our Office dated October 25, 1988, written jointly with the Honorable Richard G. Lugar on behalf of Control Concepts, Inc., has been received.

The Defense Logistics Agency advised our Office by letter of November 18, 1988 that it has decided to terminate the contract, revise the specifications to clearly state the government's minimum requirements and resolicit. This corrective action renders the protest academic.

Accordingly, we are closing our file on this matter without further action.

Sincerely yours,

Robert M. Strong

Associate General Counsel